

# St Joseph's Newsletter

A school built on... Faith, Hope & Love 6th Tune 2025

Thought of the Week I understand what trust means.

## Our School Rules

Be Ready, Safe and Respectful.



# Half Term Award Winners

FS1-Sienna & Oscar FS2 - Freddie & Evie

Y1-Oscar & Solomon Y2-Freya & Atlas

Y3 - Negan & Alice Y4 - Josie & Oscar

Y5 - Willow & Joe Y6 - Maxwell & Luke

# <u>Art Competition</u>



Rev. David Somerville visited St Joseph's to present some of our Year 5 children with certificates and prizes for the 'Christ in Ramsbottom' art competition, marking the 150th anniversary of Holcombe Brook Methodist Church.

# St Joseph's Bike Day









Respectful

#### Year 4 MTC

Year 4 will be taking part in the National Multiplication Tables Check W/C 9th June.
Please encourage your child to continue practising their times tables using TTRockstars or alternative methods.

# Year 3 Holy Communion

Some of our Year 3 children have been preparing for the Sacrament of Holy Communion which will be celebrated on Saturday 21st June at 10AM. Huge thank you to Mrs McLoughlin for supporting the children throughout this journey, and for the families and Father Peter for leading the children during this special time.



#### School Reminders

Safeguarding In line with our Safeguarding Policy parents must not enter the school building at drop off or pick up. Please go via the school office if you need to speak to a member of staff. Thank you for your support with this matter.

<u>Free School Meals</u> If you feel that your child may be eligible for Free School Meals, please contact Bury Council on 0161 253 5858.

#### Caritas Award



Our Caritas team have chosen Miss Parkins this week for her continued care and love towards Some of our most vulnerable children in school.

### Year 6 Careers Day

We are holding another Careers Day for our Year 6 pupils on Tuesday 17th June at 9am. If you or someone you know would be willing to talk to the children about your career, please let us know. These events have been brilliant in inspiring the children's future career aspirations.

#### Donation

Huge thank you to Bowman Estates for their very kind donation of £200 to school funds. Moving forward Bowman Estates have very kindly chosen us as their link school to complete an initiative with. The way it works is each time they sell a property, they donate a portion of the sale to a school. For homes sold under £500,000: a £150 donation. For homes between £500,000 and £1,000,000: a £250 donation. For homes over £1,000,000: a £500 donation.



We are extremely grateful for this support, please share this company with all your family and friends.

#### Head Teacher Awards

FSI - Noelle

FS2 - Miguel

Y1 - Oliver

Y2 - Stanley

Y3 - Elle

Y4 - Freddie

Y5 - Orla

Y6 - Freddie

# Happy Birthday!

Louis, Daniel, Rose, Jonah, Antonio, Maxwell



# PTA

Huge thank you to the parents and family members who were involved in meeting with Mr Carr. We warmly welcome existing and new volunteers in the next academic year. Future meeting dates will be sent out in September.



Some of our children are involved in the production of Chitty Chitty Bang Bang at Ramsbottom Theatre, see the following link for more details:

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/whatson/ramsbottom/theatre-royalramsbottom/chitty-chitty-bang-bangjunior/e-eydyrm

### Children's Liturgy

The next children's liturgy will be on Sunday 6th July at 10am. Please try to bring your child along.



### Early Help Support

The next drop in sessions with 2 Early Help Support workers from Bury Support Network will be Tuesday 1st July between 8.30 and 10.30am.

## SEND Parents Voice Group

Wednesday 18th June 2pm

We're excited to announce the reintroduction of the SEN Parents' Voice Group, a dedicated space for parents and carers of children with special educational needs to connect, share experiences, and work together to support our school community. There is a meeting scheduled for Wednesday 18th June at 2pm, and we warmly invite all interested parents to join us.

# Prayer



Dear God, I thank you for our new Pope. Help him to lead the Church. Please bless us with the holy spirit and forgive us when we have done bad things and help guide us into a journey of hope.

(Year 6)

#### <u>Summer Term</u>

Year 4 Multiplication Check Week

Year 1 Phonics Screening Week

Tuesday 10th June- Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue visit for Year 5 and 6

Year 3 Sacramental programme session 3.20-4.15

Wednesday 11th June-Year 5 Communication challenge at Woodhey

Thursday 12th June- FS2 wild souls

Friday 13th June- Year 4 swimming

Tuesday 17th June-Year 3 Retreat Day

Year 6 Careers Morning

FS1 New Intake meeting 6PM FS2 Intake Meeting 7PM

Wednesday 18th June- SEN parents voice group 2PM

Thursday 19th June-Year 2 Wild Souls

Friday 20th June-Year 2 trip to RHS

Year 4 swimming

Saturday 21st June-Year 3 Holy Communion 10AM